
 

 

 

 

 

Term Four, Week 8 

November 24th, 2022 
 

From Susan’s Desk  Leadership and Management News 

Dear Families,   
 

We have had some wonderful community events over the past few weeks. Our whole school celebrated St 

Margaret’s Day with many activities teaching us about our Patron Saint as well as the opportunity to share a 

meal together with our classmates. Our donations to the Parish Pantry were greatly appreciated and I thank our 

school community for their overwhelming generosity. Thank you to Marg for taking the time to organise this 

school event.  
 

Our generosity was again seen through the donations of our Yr 1 / 2 students 

to Geelong Mums. The Arcade morning was a highlight for many with the 

games showing true imagination and some real skill needed! Thank you to 

our 1 / 2 teachers for guiding our students through this inquiry unit. 
 

We also had our Year 3 / 4 sleep over! These students had a great evening of 

games and movie watching. Although little sleep was had, students and staff 

enjoyed this night. A huge thank you to our staff who took time away from 

their families to allow our students to have this experience.  
 

The following weeks continue to be busy as we lead up to the end of the year. 

Please take the time to read the correspondence from school to ensure you are 

kept up to date with all that is going on. 
 

Sadly, we farewell Deb Saba in 2023. Deb has played a pivotal role in our literacy intervention this year. Her 

expertise in this area will be missed by many and we thank her for all she has contributed to St Margaret’s and 

the many students she has supported. We wish Deb well in her next venture.  
 

I am excited to announce that our re-imagined school website is up and running. Please take the time to take a 

look and share this out to our wider community. 

https://www.smgeelongeast.catholic.edu.au/ 
 

The construction of the outdoor classroom is also due to start. The gates near the playground will be used to 

access the school once construction begins.  
 

From Wednesday, November 23rd I will be on leave. I have had this approved before my time at St Margaret’s 

and I am taking some time to celebrate both my daughter’s graduations from Year 12 and University. Rosa will 

be acting in my place so please see her if needed. I look forward to being back on Thursday, December 8th 

ready for our Christmas concert. An outline of this evening is in this newsletter.  
 

Enjoy your weekend. 

Susan  
 

We acknowledge the traditional owners of the land that St Margaret's is located on, 
the Wathaurong people. We pay our respects to Elders' past, present and emerging 

and acknowledge the importance of Aboriginal culture in all the work we do. 
  
 

All students attending St Margaret's Primary School have the right to feel safe.  
The care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people is a fundamental responsibility of all within our school. 

 

St Margaret's is a culturally safe environment in which the diverse and unique identities  
and experiences of all children and young people are respected and valued.  

    

St. Margaret’s 
Primary School 

https://www.smgeelongeast.catholic.edu.au/


 

Calendar of Events  Term 4 

November 

Friday November 25th   Whole School Advent Liturgy 1 -  11.40am  

November 28th – Dec 2nd   1/2 Swimming Program 

Tuesday November 29th   5 /6 Golf Clinic Monday  

Wednesday November 30th    3/4 Golf Clinic  

Wednesday November 30th   Last Day for Yr 6 Graduation RSVPs 

December 

Friday December 2nd      Whole School Advent Liturgy 2 -  11.40am 

Friday December 2nd      Return of all library books  

Friday December 2nd      Assembly – specialist 

Monday December 5th   5/6 Excursion Adventure Park 

Tuesday December 6th   5/6 Excursion Bounce 

Tuesday December 6th   Prep & Yr 6 buddy movie excursion 

Thursday December 8th   Whole School Christmas Concert 5pm sharp 

Friday December 9th    Whole School Advent Liturgy 3 -  11.40am 

Monday December 12th   Whole School Beach Excursion 

Monday December 12th   Reports released to parents 

Tuesday December 13th   Whole School Orientation morning 

Tuesday December 13th   2023 Prep Orientation Session 3  

Tuesday December 13th   Board Christmas Meeting 6.30pm 

Wednesday December 14th   End of Year Assembly & Graduation Liturgy 11.45am 

Wednesday December 14th   Yr 6 Graduation LUNCH 

Thursday December 15th   Last Day Term 4 Early Finish 1.30pm 
 

Term 1, 2023 Beginning of the year for students - Monday January 30th 

 
 

 

Did you know …  
 

in one year, a running tap can fill over 4 backyard pools? 
 

Please remember to turn off our drinking taps after use.  
 

 
 

 
 

COVID Update 
 

As we are seeing an increased number of students presenting with COVID, we are encouraging all students to 

administer a RAT test each week. If your child is unwell we ask that they stay home from school. Masks are 

encouraged to be worn by parents onsite if social distancing cannot be maintained. 

Thank you for your support as we try to reduce the spread of illness.  
 

 
 

Library Books 
 

Please have a hunt in bedrooms, bags, shelves and common areas for any books belonging to the school. All 

library books are due to be returned on Friday December 2nd.  
 

St Margaret’s Primary School 

83 St Albans Road 

East Geelong 3219 

        Ph 5229 7453    

Acting Principal: Susan Perks sperks@smgeelongeast.com.au  

 

Office Manager: Anne Miller amiller@smgeelongeast.com.au  
 

Business Manager: Libby Fitzgerald lfitzgerald@smgeelongeast.com.au 
 

Parish Priest: Father Jim Clarke  frj@stmarysgeelong.com.au 
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Religious Education News   

Saint Margaret’s Day 
 

Thanks to all for a wonderful celebration of 

Saint Margaret’s Day.   
 

The students were: 

 

• Prayerful at our Liturgy in the former 

church 

• Interested and involved in learning 

about the origins of their Sport House 

Colours 

• Outstanding in their artistic efforts in 

the Portrait Competition and crown 

making 

• Appreciative of their pizza and icy pole 

lunch. 

• Frenetic in their search for clues in the 

Relic Hunt! 
 

So many wonderful entries were produced for 

the portrait competition it was an excruciating 

task to choose winners!  All portraits have been 

placed in a slide show featured on screen in the 

school office as well as a Prep gallery outside 

their classrooms. Winning portraits will be 

featured in frames at the front of the school and 

rotated over time. 
 

 

Mia Wootten’s Saint Margaret Portrait 
 

 

Dear Saint Margaret of Scotland  

pray for us. 

May we always care for those around us. 

May we be generous with our time and our talents. 

May we always treasure our families. 

May we pray often for ourselves and for others. 

May we value our education and make the most of our time at school. 

 

We ask that the spirit of Saint Margaret be always a presence and influence in our lives. 

Amen 
 

Advent Liturgy 
Each week on the Friday before the Sundays of Advent, our school will gather for a short prayer to reflect on 

the coming of Jesus at Christmas.  These will be held under the playground tree (weather permitting) at 

11.40am on Fridays (previously advertised as being at 9.10 – sorry for the necessary change of time) 
 

 



 

 
 

School Community News   

Program for the Christmas Concert 
 

Please note times are approximate only and may change. 

 

Please arrive at 5pm for a 5.15 SHARP starting time. 

 

5.15 pm 

Prep 

 

5.30 pm 

Years 1 / 2 

 

5.55 pm 

Year 3 / 4 

 

6.20 pm 

Years 5 /6 

 

6.45 pm 

Arrival of special guest 

 

*Please note - the 

playground is not to be 

accessed during the 

evening. 

 

*Some food items for 

sale from the P&F. 

Information below. 

 

*BYO picnic. 
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  Art News 

Little Malop Street Christmas Tree 
 

Once again St Margaret’s students have been busy designing a wonderful 

Christmas tree to brighten up Little Malop Street mall in central Geelong.  
 

The final 4 design winners were: 

* Mia Mason - Pop Art 

* Jai Power – Fireworks 

* Archer Mcintouch - Spongebob Squarepants 

* Philly Coumans - National Flags 

 

Thank you to all the students that helped make this year's tree AMAZING! 

It is on display in Little Malop Street Geelong CBD from November until January. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

Dear St Margaret’s Primary School, 

I am pleased to announce the Big Summer Read is 

taking place at Newcomb Library these summer 

holidays! 
 

The Big Summer Read aims to arrest the ‘summer 

slide’ by engaging children and their families in a fun 

and dynamic campaign through public libraries, 

supported with resources such as a user-friendly 

website, posters, reading logs and milestone 

incentives. A competitive element with a statewide 

prize provides added incentive for participation. 

Distinctive state-wide branding encourages 

participation in the program, whether children are at 

home or on holidays elsewhere in Victoria. 
 

The Big Summer Read runs from 1 December 2022 

until 31 January 2023. To register and for terms and 

conditions please see 

https://www.grlc.vic.gov.au/big-summer-read 

Or https://www.plv.org.au/projects/big-summer-

read/ 
 

Laura Farrington  

Children's & Youth Services Librarian 
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Parish Advent Reflection 
with Maria Forde 

  

You are invited to join singer-songwriter and presenter 

Maria Forde for a beautiful evening of musical 

reflection in preparation for the Holy Season of 

Advent. 
  

As a community, we will reflect upon the meaning of 

Advent and how we can prepare ourselves for the 

coming of Christ. Join us in prayer, scripture, and 

conversation. Enjoy reflection, live music, sacred 

space, and a catch up with parishioners. 
  

Date: Wednesday November 30th. 
 

We will have a Light Supper and socializing up in the 

Pioneer Room at 6.00pm (please bring a plate to 

share) and the Advent Reflection over in the Basilica 

at 7.00pm. 
  

Cost will be $5.00pp for the performance. 

Absolutely everyone is invited & welcome to attend. 
 

Payments can be made at the Parish Office (150 Yarra 

St, Geelong), prior to the event, and will be accepted 

at the door on the night. 

 
 

 


